

MAY GENERAL
MEETING

SENATOR
COOPER
DANIEL
CHEVERTON

Thursday, 18 May 2017,

7:30pm

**Ambulance Museum** 

Auditorium

(Cnr Cedar Street and Tingal Road, Wynnum)

A gold coin donation would be appreciated. Raffle tickets also available: \$1 each or 3 for \$2

Thank you to

Rensche Schepp, Noella Stratton, Christine Stevens for providing supper this month.

Donations of \$2 and over to the

Wynnum Manly
Historical Society Inc
are tax deductible.

# **Presidents Report**

Well here we are in May already. I would like to start my report this month by congratulating and offering a very huge thank you to Sharee Cordes and her team of story collectors, Annette Sugden, Margaret Milne and Sandy Liddle for all the work they have done on the project "Bayside Stories". An afternoon tea was held on Saturday 6 May at the Wynnum Library to thank all our oral history interviewers and interviewees. Thank you again Sharee, for taking on this project on behalf of the Wynnum Manly Historical Society, we certainly have the beginnings of a legacy for future generations.

While still on the 'food theme' members of the committee enjoyed a "Seniors Concert and Morning Tea" (this time), on Wednesday 3 May. We received the invitation from our Patron Ms Joan Pease MP. The event was held in the Premier's Hall, Parliament House. During the morning we were entertained by students from several State High Schools. Outstanding of all the groups was our own Wynnum High. The talent that was on show during the concert was amazing to say the least. We have some very talented students in our community, supported and nurtured by some very passionate and dedicated teachers. Well done to all who performed at the concert.

Happy Mother's Day to all Mum's, I hope you were all thoroughly spoilt, I know I was. We had an early celebration last month, when my daughter and her family were home for a short holiday from the UK.

Doug and I spent a wonderful fortnight with Meeghan, her husband Peter and our two granddaughters Maryellen and Rosebay, our son Nathan, his wife Leonie and two grandsons, Corey and Ethan. Part of the time was spent at the Bunya Mountains, our old "stomping grounds" when Meeghan and Nathan were younger, we were living in Nanango at the time, which is quite close to the Bunya Mountains. It was a joy to watch Meeghan and Nathan share their childhood memories and experiences with their own families. The children were not let down either, experiencing up-close encounters with the wild life on the mountains. We enjoyed visits from wallabies, possums, king parrots and rosellas. Plus a couple of kookaburras who visited each afternoon, to sit on the verandah rail. With no reflected light, from street lighting etc. it was wonderful to sit out at night, star gazing. It was an experience that will be remembered by all the children for years to come.

## SOCIETY TOURS IN 2017

Keep these days free!

# Bunjurgen Estate Vineyard at Boonah on the 27 May 2017

The story of Bunjurgen Estate traces its heritage from the very early days of convict transportation to the Colony of New South Wales. John McMaugh, an Irishman, was transported and served his sentence on a series of cattle properties in the Macleay River valley, which is very close to Port Macquarie. Four generations later, a descendant of the original McMaugh family established a vineyard selection in the Teviot Valley, near Boonah in Southern Queensland in a location known locally as Bunjurgen. The property was named "Bellbrook" after the original area named by Caroline McMaugh in the Macleay Valley in 1842. A fitting historical touch. Whilst the privations of the convict era are no longer present, the hard physical work and continual demands of establishing and developing a vineyard have a contemporary parallel with John McMaugh's convict experiences of Port Macquarie 175

\$35 for lunch plus bus fee divided by attendees.

years ago.

## Bremer River Cruise on the 20 Sep 2017

Depart from Mowbray Park at 9:30am, returning at 3:30pm. \$65 for cruise. More details to follow. Please contact Jill (3393 3208 or jill01@tpg.com.qu) for bookings.)

For many thousands of years, large groups of Aboriginal people gathered at the Bunya Mountains to take part in what was known as the 'bonye bonye' festival (Waka Waka language). The Bunya festivals were regarded very highly. Bunya nuts were gathered daily from the forest. Trees were initially climbed by the tree owners using cut vines made into a hoop plus notches cut in the bark. The nuts were poked down using broken off branches.

Soft, juicy, immature nuts were eaten raw while the mature nuts were roasted or the kernels pounded into meal and roasted into a kind of cake that could be stored for several weeks. Unshelled nuts were often buried in netted bags in the beds of creeks for later consumption (can I say having tried the bunya nut served in several different ways....to me it always tasted like eating the bars of yellow washing soap my mum used to wash to clothes when I was a child and probably should have been left buried in the creek beds).

Expansion of European settlements, along with increased logging activity and clearing for grazing and farming disrupted the large gatherings, making it difficult for visiting Aboriginal groups to travel along their traditional pathways. The last great 'bonye bonye' festival is reported to have been held in the late 1800's.

Today Bunya Mountains is a peaceful retreat for approx. 30 permanent residents and the many visitors (like our family) who visit the area each year to enjoy the Bunya Mountains National Park, the second National Park in Queensland. The National Park now covers approx. 22,000 hectares of tall, moist rainforest, natural grasslands, eucalypt forests, woodlands and other dry rainforest communities.

After our long hot summer, it was nice to have the fire going of an evening, watching the children toasting marshmallows, a new experience for the boys but a regular occurrence for the girls visiting from England. After returning to Wynnum, the remainder of their visit was spent sailing, fishing, canoeing and kayaking on our beautiful bay.

I know, I am often heard to say, but it is worth repeating, we do live in a beautiful part of a wonderful country!! Till next month, don't forget to check out the "Heritage Week" display at the Resource Room and our Bus Trip to Bunjurgen Winery on Saturday 27th May.

Deborah Tearle

### Thankyou to our sponsors...

The Society would like to thank and acknowledge Cartridge World Wynnum for its ongoing support and sponsorship.



# Resource Centre Report - April 2017

Pamela Roles Convalescent Home for Crippled Children

The home was located adjacent to the Wynnum Manly Water Towers on Preston Road and the name of the house was "Burwells". Today the house and grounds serve as a Retirement Village for the residents using the old home building as a Community Centre.



Recently we had a call from a lady, asking about the Convalescent Home, which was opened on the 2 May 1954 by Premier Vince Gair . Her husband used to make wooden toys for the crippled children and she still has one of the children's chairs that he made. She has removed the layers of paint from the chair and lacquered the wooden surface. Before she gives the chair to her grandchildren she wishes to place a small plaque on the chair telling of its origin.

We know that the Crippled Children's Convalescent Home opened in 1954. However my question is, when was the home closed? Or maybe someone may know when "Burwells Retirement Village" opened?

• "Moreton", 101 Petersen Street, Wynnum

The house "Moreton" was an annexe of Moreton Bay College used for a training girls who specialised in Home Studies and Etiquette. The house has been in private ownership for many years and the newest owner has recently approached us for any information about the house. This, we provided.

The house has been for sale quite often in the last twenty years, so one does have opportunity to see inside. I think the most unique feature, besides the expansive bay view, is the cellar, dug into the hillside. The new owners however complained that whenever there is heavy rain, the cellar becomes full of water. Maybe this is due to a rising water table.

• "Gold Top" Football Team

Last month I asked if anyone could help Leslie Carl Lawrence in his search for information about the "Gold Top" Football Team. Since then we have had visits from two former Margaret Marr Home boys and one of them has a photograph of the "Gold Top" Football Team. He has promised to bring the photograph to the Resource Room.

Pam from Dalveen

Dalveen is a tiny place between Warwick and Stanthorpe and Pam is related to Alan and Joan Mitchell who used to belong to our Society. Pam found an old family portrait which she had improved at the "Dalveen and Action Graphics" to find her mother's maiden name in the top corner. The photo turned out to be her mother's grandparents, two aunts and her father.

One of the aunts, Marion Lessmann, married Albert Nelson Haylock and moved to Wynnum. The question asked was: "Did Albert Haylock have something to do with bread or a bakery" and "did he have a street named after him?" YES, both statements are true. Albert Haylock came from Cambridge, England. He married Marion Amelia Lessmann and lived in Haylock Parade, maybe at No.58. Albert delivered bread and he died in 1942.

Until next time.

Jill Greenhill

Safety on the Wynnum Roads was not of prime concern until the 1960's, maybe due to the lower density of traffic in those days. Here is an example of a safety concern recognised in 1962

# **Pedestrian Subway for Pine Street:** Council Budgets £4000 for work

past, Brisbane City Council at its last meeting decided to make provision for the construction of a pedestrian subway at Pine Street, Wynnum Central.

Representations were made to the council by Alderman G F Clayton for the pedestrian subway under the railway line at Pine Street.

The chief engineer and manager of the Department of Works reported that numerous similar requests had been received in the past for the provision of a subway.

## **CHILDREN**

The engineer stated it had been pointed out that the to contribute towards the cost of the work. need of a subway arose from the large volume of traffic, particularly children, which have to use the roadway because no footpath exists.

time.

negotiations, the State Government had refused to taken during the 1962-63 financial year. accept responsibility for the provision of a subway for pedestrian traffic. Council's attention was directed by Yours faithfully, the engineer that it was estimated £4000 would be the  $\ \ J\ C\ SLAUGHTER$ cost involved to construct the subway.

## **ON ESTIMATE**

The Council recommended that provision be made in the budget for the ensuing financial year for the construction of a pedestrian subway under the railway line at Pine Street at an estimated cost of £4000.

### **CLERK'S LETTER**

Mr J Kearns, of 52 Tingal Road, is the one who has been pressing for a number of years to have a pedestrian subway constructed at the site referred to above.

After receiving many requests in the In a letter to Mr Kearns, dated March 9 1962, the Town Clerk (Mr J C Slaughter) writes:

Dear Sir,

I refer to your letter of February 5 1962, addressed to Alderman G F Clayton, relative to the provision of a pedestrian subway under the railway line at Pine Street, Wynnum Central and desire to inform you that this matter has now received further careful consideration.

As you are aware, this matter has been the subject of protracted negotiations with the State Government for some considerable time, but the last advice from the Honourable the Minister for Transport was to the effect that the Railways Department was not prepared

The Council, however, is concerned at the potential danger to the large volume of pedestrian traffic, par-The provision of a subway has been the subject of ticularly children, who have to use the roadway as a protracted negotiations between the City Council and footpath and I am pleased to inform you that it has the State Government for some considerable period of now agreed to make provision in the budget for the ensuing financial year for the work to be undertaken. The engineer told the Council that, as a result of the Accordingly, it is hoped that the work will be under-

> Town Clerk 07.04.1962

Taken from Wynnum Herald 7 April 1962

Transcribed by Heather Langston

In 1958 Mr W M Gunn, MLA persisted in his efforts to improve the facilities of Wynnum Manly. He continually rose the attention of the Queensland Parliament to the needs of the district as reported in this article from the "Wynnum Herald" of 30<sup>th</sup> April 1958.

### A School! A Boat Harbour? A Hospital?

## £14,000 school for backward Children

A start on the construction of the school buildings for backward chil- pleased with the assurance given for a dredge to return to Manly dren at Darling Point has been by the Minister that every effort within a few weeks for the purpose made by the Department of Works. will be made in providing hospital of dredging the Manly channel and

modern design with well ventilated life of this Parliament. class rooms.

### WYNNUM HOSPITAL

Wynnum was again raised in Par- of this thirty-fifth Parliament. liament when Mr W M Gunn MLA asked the Minister for Health and BOAT HARBOUR Home Affairs if the newly elected Mr Gunn pointed out to the new tended to honour its election prom- the previous Labor Government ise to build a hospital at Wynnum had approved of this scheme. during the life of the present Parlia- The State Treasurer informed Mr ment.

cy would be implemented and eve- jetties along the coast. ry effort will be made to provide hospital services at Wynnum.

bed hospital on the site acquired cluded. for this purpose situated at the corner of Wynnum and New Lindum er's reply was very promising as Roads.

Government in August last and the the necessary soundings in preparaelection of the Country Liberal tion for the construction of the out-Government, the prospect of secur- er wall section of the harbour. ing a hospital became somewhat Should the Government proceed obscure until such time as the new with the project finance will be Government declared its hospital made available from the Commonpolicy.

Mr Gunn said that he was The school will be of the most services for Wynnum during the the swinging basin at the jetty head

fect, we can look forward to a start be in first class condition to cater being made during the next two for the larger class of launches, The question of a hospital for years which will terminate the life including

Country Liberal Government in- Country Liberal Government that

Gunn that the Government's pro-In reply, Dr Noble said that de- gramme of works for the current centralisation being the accepted year covers mainly the construction policy of the Government, the poli- and repairs to various wharves and

The Treasurer said that a more vigorous programme of marine Mr Gunn said the Australian La- works will be carried out next fibor Party Government had ap- nancial year and no doubt that a proved the construction of a 250 boat harbor at Manly will be in-

Mr Gunn said that the Treasurplans have been prepared and the With the defeat of the A.L.P. dredge has been engaged in taking wealth Aid Marine Works Fund.

Mr Gunn has made arrangements to a depth of six feet at low water. If this promise is carried into ef- When completed the channel will the motor "Cameo", approximately 70 feet.

Transcribed by Heather Langston

## **Wynnum Locality Names under discussion**

## The allocation of a Post Office at Wynnum North has once again revived the question of the conflicting names of our suburbs.

Wynnum for the first time have ities have in effect put forward will be held on November 9 often remarked that they did not the following proposals for dis- when the proposals will come up know whether to get out at cussion by the Wynnum and for consideration and discussion Wynnum North, Wynnum or Manly Chamber of Commerce: Wynnum Central.

sidering proposals to overcome Wynnum Central. the confusion.

adjacent to the Wynnum North bers of the Wynnum Station.

- The naming of our Post Officers named Wynnum North and at the meeting and to which repis also misleading and the local name of present Wynnum North resentatives of other organisa-Chamber of Commerce is con- Post Office be changed to tions in the district are invited to
- 2. That subject to approval by all This matter is of vital im-As matters stand the Wynnum concerned in the Wynnum Dis- portance to the district and all adjacent to trict and by Queensland Rail- citizens should give this matter Wynnum Central Station, the ways authorities, the name of serious discussion said Mr D I Wynnum North Post Office ad- Wynnum Station be changed to Drouyn, jacent to Wynnum Station and a Wynnum Central and vice versa. Wynnum Manly Chamber of new Post Office is being built A general meeting of mem- Commerce.

Visitors travelling by train to Accordingly, Post Office author- Manly Chamber of Commerce and for a resolution to be made 1. That the new Post Office to be thereon by all members present attend.

President

1959.10.28 page 01 WH Transcribed by Heather

## Seniors Concert

The committee was recently invited to the a seniors concert in the city, as guests of one of our patrons Joan Pease MP. From all accounts everyone had a blast and the talent on show was incredible! Thanks to Joan for the kind invitation, it was very well received.





## Shingles, what is it and what can you do to prevent it?

Herpes-zoster (Shingles) is a painful blistering rash caused by reactivation of the varicella zoster virus – the same virus that causes chickenpox. The shingles rash occurs when the dormant chickenpox virus is reactivated in the nerve tissue, causing inflammation of the nerves. Sometimes pain in the affected region can be severe and prolonged. When it lasts more than 3 months it is called post herpetic neuralgia (PHN). Other less common complications may include scarring, skin infections, loss of vision or hearing, pneumonia, or neurological complications.

Once you have had chickenpox, the virus can stay in your nervous system for many years. For reasons that are not fully understood, the virus may become active again and give you shingles. Shingles can spread through direct contact with an uncovered rash. 1 in 3 people will develop shingles in their lifetime. As a person gets older, the risk of getting shingles and PHN increases.

## **Symptoms**

Causes

Initial symptoms of shingles can include headache, fever, flu like symptoms and malaise (general feeling of uneasiness). A stinging or burning sensation may appear on the affected area before the appearance of the skin rash (normally within 1-2 days of the initial symptoms).

The rash is commonly on the trunk or body but can also appear on the face or other parts of the body and can be quite painful, causing a tingling or burning sensation. It creates a stripe or belt like pattern on the affected area and is usually limited to one side of the body. The rash forms small blisters which fill with a liquid and burst before the skin crust over and heals.

Although most people recover within a few weeks, some go on to develop chronic nerve pain called post herpectic neuralgia. This may be severe and can sometimes go on for months.

## Prevention

Shingles is a vaccine preventable disease. Immunisation against shingles is achieved by a dose of the Zostavax vaccine which can be given to adults 50 years and over.

## National Shingles Vaccination Program

The shingles vaccine is provided free for people aged 70 years under the <u>National Immunisation Program</u>. There is also a five year catch-up program for people aged 71 – 79 years until 31 October 2021. To receive the immunisation visit your local doctor or vaccination provider. It is important to note that although the vaccine is provided at no cost, a consultation fee may apply.

Routine vaccination of persons aged 70–79 years is expected to obtain the greatest benefits against shingles and its complications. Further information is provided in the online version of <u>The Australian Immunisation Handbook</u> <u>10th edition.</u> People who are not eligible to receive the free vaccine are able to purchase the vaccine on the private market.

Resources for sale at the Resource Room				
Beitz, Myrtle	Mangroves to Moorings Revisited	2005	\$35	
Davenport, Winifred and Mottram, Betty	Early Shipping in Moreton Bay: June 1846- December 1859, Volume 1	1998	\$5	
Davenport, Winifred and Mottram, Betty	Early Shipping in Moreton Bay: January 1860 - December 1863, Volume 2	2002	\$5	
Nock, Betty	History of Music in the Wynnum and Manly area 1900-1997	1998	\$5	
Nock, Betty	History of Arts in the Wynnum and Manly area 1900-2003	2005	\$5	

# Where was I? April 2017

I



I was on the Esplanade, just south of the Wading Pool. Cyclone Debbie had passed through Wynnum the night before (Thursday 30 March). The tree fell across the path and, 'fair and square', across the middle of the shelter shed. The shed had now been replaced.



View north towards Wading Pool Thursday 20 April 2017

# Where am I? May 2017



Series THINGS PLACES AND PEOPLE OF INTEREST

Volume 8 No. 20

Looking south from the entrance to No 2 Jetty before the Wading Pool was created. The Bathing boxes would have been demolished to form the Esplanade in front of the shop with 'Citrus' on its facade, (only recently in 2017 falling on a car). The sea wall was extended out into the sea to form the Wading Pool opened on 21st Jan 1933.

For more of Myrtle's places and people of interest series...





## **Wynnum Manly Historical Society Inc**

# Minutes of General Meeting held in the Ambulance Museum Auditorium on Thursday 20 April 2017

The meeting opened at 7.35pm. 27 members were present. 8 apologies were received. There were 6 visitors, Eric Sibley, Nev Hargeaves, Evana Jones, Oriana Charlton and Daria and Paul Lowe.

Vice-President Jan Parnell opened the meeting and welcomed members.

She reminded us of the birthday today of Hitler born in 1889. Hitler turned to politics in 1925 and rose to power in Germany. He died in a bunker in 1945.

### **Previous Minutes:**

Minutes of Meeting of 16 March 2017were accepted by Noela Stratton, seconded by Margaret Bulloch.

### **Correspondence:**

Lena McCreadie presented the correspondence for March 2017. The correspondence was accepted and endorsed at the committee meeting on Thursday 6 April 2017.

### **Treasurers Report**

BOQ A/c No 20139708 <u>1 March 2017 – 31 March 2017</u>

Opening balance at 1 March 2017

\$40,970.39

which comprises:

### **Everyday and Grant Account**

Opening balance at 1 March 2017 \$11,240.65

(Everyday \$4,699.64, Heritage \$4,297.20, DSS \$821.00, Lota House \$1,422.81)

Income \$732.80 Expenditure \$4675.60

Closing balance at 31 March 2017

\$11,346.60

\$41,107.90

(Everyday \$5,205.59, Heritage \$3.897.20, DSS \$821.00, Lota House \$1,422.81)

Websaver Account at 31 March 2017 (Inc. interest \$80.31) \$29,761.30

TOTAL FUNDS AS AT 31 March 2017

**Resource Centre:** The "Where am I" picture for this month was the destroyed Shelter Shed on the foreshore, just south of the Wading Pool. The shelter was folded in the centre by a pine tree falling across the walkway then across the centre of the roof as Cyclone Debbie passed over the Brisbane area.

Members were persuaded to attend Peter Cumming's Trivia Night on Saturday 13 May at the Leisure Centre, in return for the support that we receive from our local Brisbane Councillor.

**Tours:** Arrangements are being made for a visit to Bunjurgan Vineyard on Saturday 27 May. As participants are limited we are looking for quotes for a smaller bus.

Some bookings have been received for the day cruise to the Bremer River on Wednesday 20 September, costing \$65.00.

### **General Business:**

Members were invited to attend the biannual Choral Society production on Sunday 7 May.

Bayside Garden Club invited members to attend their outing to Tamborine on Wednesday 17 May.

**Speaker:** Local, Trevor Hickman, re-visited his childhood days in Wynnum Manly and survived very well with the absence of photographs. He commented that one of the urns on the Masonic Hall is not of stone but modelled out of plastic.

Raffle: Bruce Pattison Lucky Door prize (\$5) and the Membership Draw (\$5) Noela Stratton.

The meeting closed at 9.01pm

Many thanks to Laurima Rabe, Margaret O'Neill and Margaret Bulloch for a delicious supper.

Jill Greenhill (Minute Secretary)

## Our Committee...

President: Deb Tearle	33969697	president@wmhs.org.au
Vice President: Jan Parnell	33966001	
Secretary: Lena McCreadie	33934393	secretary@wmhs.org.au
Treasurer: Sandy Liddle	32074467	treasurer@wmhs.org.au
Librarian: Jill Greenhill	33933208	library@wmhs.org.au
Speaker Co-ordinator: Myrtle Beitz	33964711	events@wmhs.org.au
Membership Co-ordinator: Sandy Liddle	32074467	membership@wmhs.org.au
Newsletter Editor: Mitchell Parsons	0448522403	newsletter@wmhs.org.au
Supper Co-ordinator: Deborah Tearle	33969697	supper@wmhs.org.au
Publicity Officer: Deborah Tearke	33969697	publicity@wmhs.org.au
Welfare Officer: Ellen Coupland	38991326	coupland@bigpond.net.au
Coming events: Mitchell Parsons	0448522403	oralhistory@wmhs.org.au
Plaques and Memorials: Noela Stratton	33960069	
Oral History Coordinator: Carol Corless	3393 5976	

Life Members: Myrtle Beitz, Jill Greenhill, Noela Stratton

## **General Meetings**

Afternoon set up: Col Brown, Jill Greenhill, Myrtle Beitz Welcome at Door and raffles: Ian Wheeler, Mitch Parsons

Bring and Buy: Ellen Coupland

Kitchen Co-ordinator: Margaret Mack Supper Co-ordination: Deborah Tearle

Raffle Prizes: Sandra Wheeler

**Newsletters** 

**Editor: Mitch Parsons** 

Distribution (email): Mitch Parsons Distribution (mail out): Jill Greenhill

## **Resource Centre**

Volunteers: Ian Wheeler, Ian Kennedy, Col Brown, Myrtle Beitz, Dawn Wilkins, Heather Langston, Margaret Bulloch, Ellen Coupland, Denise Cogill, Jan Parnell

Research Enquiries: Jill Greenhill, Ellen Coupland

Tours.

Planning and Co-ordination: Jan Parnell, Jill Greenhill, Lena McCreadie, Ellen Coupland, Deb Tearle

Booklet: Jill Greenhill

Bookings: Sandy Liddle at General Meetings and Resource Centre staff each weekday

When	Where	What's On
May 19 2017	QSA Archive	A Dynamic Map of Native Police Movements
1030-1130am  Places are limited so please book through  Eventbrite to reserve your	435 Compton Rd, Runcorn QLD 4113	Our guest speaker, Harry Gentle Resource Centre Visiting Fellow Dr Jonathan Richards, will discuss his digital mapping project based on pre-separation records of the Native Police held at QSA.
place.		Using historical maps and documents — and GPS software — Dr Richards locates the places identified in these records to build a picture of Native Police movements and activities in south-east Queensland.
May 21 2017	Brisbane Square Library	Searching for life on other planets
11am-12pm Book by calling 3403 4166.	266 George Street Brisbane, Queensland 4000	Are we alone in the universe or is there life elsewhere?  Over the last two decades, the search for evidence of life beyond Earth has finally moved from the realm of science fiction to science fact. But where should we look? What factors make one planet more promising as a potential host for life? Join University of Southern Queensland astronomer and astrobiologist, Associate Professor Jonti Horner for this fascinating conversation.
May 25 2017	Wynnum Library	Kingscliffe—A very interesting house
10 – 11am Bookings essential  Phone Wynnum Library on 07 3403 2199 to reserve your place.	145 Florence Street, Wynnum 4178 (above Woolworths)	Diane and Peter Chalk have been researching the story of their Manly house Kingscliff - and it is fascinating! Learn about he puzzling pieces and people who made the story so unique.
May 28 2017	Ormiston House	Ormiston House, it's residents and it's history
1030-12pm \$10 Bookings essential call 0457 675 137		Presented by Jessica Stroja
May 28 2017	QPS Headquarters	Fingerprint Bureau
11-12:30pm	200 Roma Street Brisbane	
Until 23rd March 2017	Talbot Family Treasures Wall, level 4, State Library, Stanley Place, South Bank	Duty and Care  Discover scrapbooks, letters, photographs and postcards from SLQ's First World War collections, preserved as powerful examples of women's wartime experiences. Understand the lives and relationships of Queensland women through treasured mementos of shared experiences, and their contribution as fundraisers, correspondents, performers, and providers of comfort and care.
June 14th 2017	Commissariat Store	Chermside Garden Settlement
12:30pm-2pm	115 William Street Brisbane, QLD 4000	Join us for a talk on Chermside Garden Settlement presented by Judy Nissen.

Wynnum Manly Historical Society Inc.

PO Box 318

Wynnum QLD 4178



Wynnum Manly Historical Society inc.

Our aim is to gather and record local history before it is lost.



Membership application forms are available from the Resource Centre at the Old Wynnum Central State School.

Membership costs per year (1 January to 31 December)

Single \$20.00 Family \$30.00 High School Student \$10.00

PLEASE NOTE: There is a joining fee of \$10.00 per person.

Visit us online at: www.wmhs.org.au